
NEWSLETTER   19.12.2019 

Dates for your Diary 
 
 
Return to School 
Children return to school on 
Tuesday 7th January 2020.  
 
Enterprise Club 
Enterprise club will be starting 
again on Wednesday 15th 
January, 2020.  
 
P.E. and Swimming 
P.E. and swimming will begin 
again on Thursday 9th January: 
this is the first week back.  
Children in Year 2—6 come to 
school in their P.E. kits.  
 
Kanga Sports 
Our Sports Club will be continuing 
next half-term. The first session 
will be on Thursday 9th January. 
There is no charge for this club - 
all year groups welcome.  
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Headteacher's Message 
Well what a week it has been! We have definitely gone out with a bang… 

The week began with Legoland! This was followed by the beautiful carol service at St Michael’s and 
All Angels church, Linton; then our school Christmas Party and our last day involved pyjamas, elf 

training and, obviously, a Christmas movie.  
What a week and what a year! I really can’t believe it has been one year since I came to Threshfield 

and I have loved every minute of it; 2020 is going to be great!  

Christmas Party 
On Wednesday 18th December, we held our 

Christmas party in school.  
Our day began with lessons, as we had to 

complete some of our literacy and numeracy 
work before the fun began. At lunchtime, we 
all ate the party food together before we took 
to the dance floor to showcase our moves.  
Our home-made party hats finished off our 

outfits. 

Carol Service 
Our carol service was held on Tuesday 17th December at St. Michael’s 

and All Angels Church in Linton.  
The service began with our choir, who sang beautifully, led by their 
specialist teacher Sarah Churcher. The choir meet every Tuesday 

lunchtime for 30 minutes. There is no charge for the sessions as our 
wonderful PTA pay for them.  

All the children performed beautifully and many parents mentioned how 
impressed they were by the quality and number of children taking part and 

speaking publically, which is a true talent.  
Well done to all the children and thank you to all the parents who came to 

support the school.  
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Week Kingfishers Curlew Red Kites Whole School 

Week One 95.6% 96.2% 99.2% 97% 

Week Two 96% 99% 100% 98.3% 

Week Three 97.3% 98.1% 97.6% 97.6% 

Week Four 98.8% 99.0% 90.8% 96.2% 

Week Five 98.1% 100% 97.5% 98.5% 

Week Six 90.6% 99% 97.5% 95.7% 

Week Seven 92.2% 98.8% 97.9% 95.9% 

Attendance:   100% - 97%        93%-96%        >93% 

Legoland  
On Monday 16th December, our entire school travelled to Legoland in 

Manchester for the full day. Each class took part in a workshop: 
Kingfishers developed their use of story language; the Curlews and Red 

Kites developed their STEM (science, technology, engineering and 
maths) skills through the building and testing of catapults and see-saws.  
Once the children had finished their workshops, we had time to explore 
the rest of the attractions. This included: building and racing your own 

Lego cars; the Lego-Ninja climbing area; there were rides and designing 
a Lego-building which could withstand an earthquake.  

The whole day was amazing - we thoroughly enjoyed it.  

This half-term our overall attendance: 97% 


